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Bear Creek Touchdown Club Meeting 
September 5, 2018, 6:00 PM 
 
 

Board 
Members in 
Attendance: 

Allison Burnett  
Tiffany McOmber 
Jessica Montez 
Shelly Shipp 
Sarah Vigil 

Others in 
Attendance: 

Coach Robert 

 

Called to Order:  6:07 PM 

Minutes: 

No. Subject Discussion 

1. General Information 
• Please sign-in, as we have been getting a lot of bounce back emails.  Also let 

Sarah know if you or someone you know as been having issues getting the 
emails. 

2. Spirit wear 

• We will no longer be selling at games, but the website to order will be open 
all season.  First orders should be delivered by the weekend of 9/9-9/2018. 

• Mom Squad shirts for mom of seniors should have been ordered already, but 
won’t be in by homecoming.  If they haven’t been ordered yet, let a Board 
Member know. 

3. Fat Heads • Fat Heads have been ordered for all seniors and they should be in by 
Homecoming. 

4. Volunteers Needed • We are in need of volunteers for before game meals for JV and Varsity, please 
email Sarah to help or signup on the volunteer sign-up sheet 

5. Homecoming 

• Homecoming assembly is Thursday, 9/13 at 9:00 AM, parents are welcome to 
attend. 

• Twitter and Facebook pages are updated with the themes for the week and 
for all games. 

• We will be decorating the commons at 6:00 PM on Monday, 9/10.  We need 
volunteers and supplies (painters tape, scissors, sharpies, etc.). 

• We will be decorating a float for the parade on 9/12 at 6:00 PM, we would 
like another trailer, so we can fit more players. 
o Parade route:  starts at Yale and Estes, go South on Yale to Dartmouth, 

then West back to the school. 
o Boys will be throwing out candy to kids along the route, so they all need 

to bring at least one bag and they would prefer nothing with nuts. 
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• We will be tailgating in the North lot at the stadium before the game and will 
be helping the cheerleaders put together the balloon arch. 

6. Miscellaneous 

• We are asking for donations of water and Gatorade for games, meals, film, 
etc. Even if it’s one case at a time.  Amy Martin suggested that we have one 
day every few weeks to meet and accept any donations.  It was agreed that 
the first one would be the first Wednesday after Homecoming, 9/19. 

• King Soopers cards are still available and attendees were asked to talk to 
Shelly if they need any. 

• Senior Night will be the last home game of the season, Saturday, 10/25 
against Grand Junction.  Parents will need to be there early to line up before 
the game and Coach Ryan will be the announcer. 
o Expect more to come on this, as we will need to know who is walking 

with each player. 
• It was asked if we would be selling things at the games, but we will not as we 

were competing with PTA and had a hard time getting volunteers.  Reminded 
those in attendance that everything will be via the spirit wear website. 

• The Football program will be free to all parents this year and will be available 
at the Homecoming game.  We switched vendors, so that we could get it 
earlier in the season and to make it free to families. 

• A request for fundraising ideas was made and if anyone had any ideas they 
were asked to seek out a board member. 
o Jessica is working on a Chipotle night and we are awaiting numbers from 

the Chick-fil-A night. 
o Both a casino bus and/or a poker night were mentioned 

 Coach Ryan has a guy that sets up poker nights, so we can reach out 
to him and we can use the clubhouse at Homestead Golf Course. 

• Coach Ryan asked about team’s meals and if we are locked in for the season, 
in case we can get meals donated, we are not, but need enough for 65 kids 
and we currently pay about $330/meal. 

• It was also brought up that we use Gatorade bottles and not the big jugs that 
are mixed up, advised that they can’t take cups on the bus after the game, 
plus then we would have to buy those.  It was suggested that we do jugs in 
the locker room for halftime and bottles for the bus ride afterwards. 

• It was asked that we send out a list of items needed and perhaps a tax form, 
so those that may have contacts, can reach out. 
o It was suggested that we use a sign-up genius for volunteers/donations, 

Amy Martin will set that up. 
• Someone asked if an organization/person donates to the team, what do they 

get for it?  We are a 501(c) (3), so it can be a tax write-off, however the forms 
on the website are not correct, but we are working on that. 

• It was also asked what the senior gifts are, Sarah explained they are shadow 
boxes of pictures of the boys in a semi-action shot with a team photo. 

 

Adjourned:  6:45 PM 
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Action Items:    

No. Assigned To Task Description Due Date 
1. Jessica Montez Chipotle Night  
2. Amy Martin Sign-up Genius setup  
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